LOIS WITH THE MONTGOMERY NEWS, AUGUST 30, 2020

What has been going on at your house? Probably the same as mine, keeping busy with this and that. | was
pleased with the news this last week in regards to the boat that Morgan Powell is going to restore, and for the
County Courier for the nice picture they put in of the boat, for me. On Friday our daughters Penny and
Veronica with her daughter Samantha and a couple of her children Jayden and Natalie Royer was here on
Friday and we all went over to look at it. Our Great grandson Jayden was allowed to go up the ladder and view
the cabin, it is an amazing piece of history and will look nice once Morgan gets it restored. While here we all
enjoyed a BBQ cooked on Penny’s grill and a visit in the sunshine sitting on the front porch.

On Thursday, August 27, the Nimble Thimble Quilters met at the home of Sue Peters. Some joined the
meeting grumbling about the 6 different fabrics in different amounts and they had to come up with a 14” block
from the fabric they took during the July meeting. WELL, we were all shocked and impressed with what we all
did. The blocks were amazing and the quilt that was made in the August meeting was so impressive that we all
were inspired. The exercise was a test of creativity. Remember if you don’t use it, You lose it. Well these
ladies haven’t lost anything. We also had 4 sunshine quilts turned in making our yearly total to date number
20 of our goal of 25. Not bad for a group of old hands. | should include that we ate our lunch while grumbling
about how we had to use the six fabrics that we didn’t have enough to make what we wanted and the color
wasn’t right. In the end we realized that indeed we did have enough and that we are all enough to make a
whole. These can be difficult times but we need to believe that we are indeed enough. The Program Chair
also introduced several programs for the upcoming meetings which threw everyone grumbling. The meeting
was wonderful and everyone had an interesting time. (Thanks SueP for your info)

The Montgomery Conversation Commission is going to have “MUMS” and the “2021CALENDAR” for SALE on
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, from 9 a.m. -12 noon. They will be selling them in front of the Pratt Hall in the
Village and at the (Grange)Town Hall in the Center.

Happy Birthday to: Jamie Buttendorf 9/8; Stacey St. Onge, Patrick Thomas, Cody Kolva, Tyler Domina 9/10;
Brook St. Onge, Cyndee Pelky 9/12.

Anniversary Wishes to: Marty and Alysa Vallendar 9/7; Barry and Denise Domina 9/11.

**An office manager is interviewing an applicant. He asks the woman if she has any unusual talents. She says
she’d actually won a few national cross word puzzle talents. “Sounds good,” the office manager replies, but
we want someone who will be just as intelligent during office hours. Oh says the applicant, That’s good
because that’s when | do most of my puzzles. ** As | finish this column this Sunday has been very coooool,
windy and sunny periods and the forecast for over night temperatures in the 40’s, and no long distant phone
calls or internet service today. How fast we can be out of service, can only call people in town, which is nice
also. Have a good week..M.L.T.A. God Bless!!!



